
Grand Junction, Colorado 

September 16, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Boston, Robb, Campbell, 

and President Treece. Councilman Hoisington was absent. Also 

present were City Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman, and City 

Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held September 2nd were 

read. It was noted that Councilman Campbell voted "No" on the 

motion to accept the proposal of Boettcher & Co. and associates to 

refund Refunding Improvement Bonds, instead of AYE, as shown in 

the minutes. It was moved, seconded and carried that the minutes 

be approved as corrected. 

 

 Mrs. Lena McGeehee made an offer to purchase the tax sale 

certificates held by the City against the property designated 1005 

South 5th Street. The assessed valuation for this property is $100 

for the lots and $270 for the improvements. The delinquent County 

General taxes amount to $210.41, the City Specials, $206.01, 

making a total of $416.41 for which Mrs. McGeehee offers $275.00. 

There is also $22.20 in current taxes. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Campbell that the City Treasurer be instructed to sell and assign 

Special Assessment Tax Sale Certificates Nos. 39897 - 40269 - 

40581 for the sum of $136.00 at any time within forty-five days 

from and after this date, providing the purchaser and assignee 

thereof pay or settle the general taxes on the property in 

question within such period. Roll was called on the motion with 

all members of the Council present voting AYE. The President 

declared the motion carried. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that Mr. Vance of the Colorado 

Hospitalization Service Association is in Grand Junction for the 

purpose of setting up the Blue Cross Hospitalization plan locally. 

Mr. Vance would like permission to present the plan to the 

different groups of City employees. It was moved by Councilman 

Carson and seconded by Councilman Campbell that the matter be 

tabled until the next regular meeting of the Council. Motion 

carried. 

 

 Mr. Heckman reported to the Council that Horace S. Price had 

decided that he does not now wish to pay for a license for the 

balance of this year, so no further consideration is necessary on 

his liquor application. 

 

 City Manager Brownson made a preliminary report of surveys 

that had been made recently to move the Intake about a mile above 

the present point of Intake on Kannah Creek, thus eliminating the 

water coming in from several small creeks on the water shed that 



usually carry considerable silt, especially Two Creeks which has 

been causing a great deal of trouble all summer. The Council 

considered the proposition and decided that the change would 

benefit the water system, if it could be worked out. 

 

 A letter was read from Mr. Walter Walker, thanking the 

Council for their action in adopting the name of "Walker Field" 

for the Municipal Airport. The letter was ordered filed. 

 

 A letter was read from the Mesa County Commissioners thanking 

the Council for the Resolution passed on August 5th relative to 

the highway to Walker Field. This letter was ordered filed. 

 

 Mr. Brownson presented a preliminary report on the 1943 

budget, asking for comments and suggestions on the policies for 

the coming year. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Ross that the meeting adjourn until Monday evening September 21st, 

at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


